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October 2020 
 
 

South Farmingdale Water Plant No. 3 Improvements   
 
 
Dear Neighbor:  
 
Starting in mid-October, South Farmingdale Water District (SFWD) 
will be installing a new water treatment system at the Plant No. 3 site, 
which is adjacent to, or near your home.  The construction of this new 
treatment facility is necessary for SFWD to continue to provide water 
that meets and exceeds all local, state and federal regulatory 
standards.  This project is on the fast track as it is important to have 
the well in service for next year’s summer months. Summer is the 
season of our highest water demand and will require us to have Plant 
No. 3 at the ready.      
 
The treatment system will be housed in a building that will match the 
buildings already located on the property. Besides the building and 
the treatment equipment inside the building, we will be installing 
some new underground piping on the property. During certain times 
of construction, heavy machinery will be in operation.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation and patience during this important 
infrastructure improvement and we want to extend to you every 
courtesy during this project. If you need to contact us or to learn more 
about the project in detail, don’t hesitate to call our headquarters and 
we’ll be happy to speak with you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Francis J. Koch, P.E.  
Superintendent  

 
 

 


